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Hockey Outreach to Russia - January 2020
YWAM Hockey will return to Russia in January 2020 for 
a three-week outreach. After being sidelined by his 
quintuple by-pass surgery for the 2019 Hockey DTS 
Field Assignment, Glen is super excited to be heading 
back to Russia. We will have a small team, including 
Brian (USA) a previous HDTSer, now living and working 
in Perm, as well as players from our last YWAM 
Hockey DTS: Tobia from Switzerland, Eric and Ryan 
from Minnesota, and Adam from Canada. We will be 
joined by local Russian players this year, making this a 
truly International outreach. We’ve been invited to five 
locations: Perm, Yekaterinburg, Nizhny Tagil, Izhevsk, 
and Zelenodolsk. We are pleased to visit Izhevsk, a new 
location this year, as a special request from one of our 
Russian pastors. We’ve been going to the other four 
cities for many years and continue to be in awe of how 
our Father uses our teams and the game of hockey as a 
bridge between the church and local hockey 
communities.


Please pray for …


• Healthy team and safe travels

• Visas issued

• Favour and open minds and hearts in the 

hockey community
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Each Christmas we express our gratitude to you for standing with us in our endeavours to share God’s love to 
the hockey and refugee communities. But, please know that we appreciate your partnership and support all 
through the year. Thank you for your continued prayer and financial support again this year - we could not do 
this ministry without your partnership.


We would love to hear from you! Please drop us a note to tell us your news and how we can be praying for 
you. Merry Christmas!


We wish you a Blessed Christmas and a Happy, Healthy, and Prosperous New Year!


	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 With love,

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 Glen and Lorrain

A brief Bueckert family update … 

Guess where we are …

It’s been a crazy year! We are so very thankful for Glen’s successful quintuple by-pass and full recovery. We decided 
Lorrain would take a break from her UBC Teacher-Librarian Diploma coursework this summer and enjoy some family 
fun. How wonderful to spend a few weeks in Penticton with GG (Lorrain’s Momma) and family, and then head to the 
Island to hang out with Jesse, Nick, Lizzie and our awesome grandsons Jake and Ollie. Our glamping trip to 
Saratoga Beach with Jesse and the boys was a highlight. This fall - How fun to watch our little ones gear up and 
take to the ice. Lorrain is enjoying her role as Teacher-Librarian at Kingswood Elementary in Richmond and plugging 
away at UBC coursework, and Glen is preparing for his Russian outreach. 

Ollie Jake

Picking corn at Ludwig’s farm

Roasting marshmellows

Hockey Mom

Uncle Jesse

Tapa love  …

Proud Papa

Proud Tapa


